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STONE PARISH COUNCIL NEWSLETTER








Meeting Dates


Parishioners are welcome to attend the Public Forum at the commencement of each meeting to express their views on matters concerning the parish.


9th March – Annual Parish Meeting


11th May – Annual Meeting of the Parish Council


13th July. 


All meetings are held at the Parish Room, Stone





New Parish Paths Warden


In conjunction with Worcestershire County Council, Glyn Walters who resides in Eider Close, Spennells has been appointed as Parish Paths Warden for our area.


He will be walking the local footpaths, and reporting to the County Council on any problems incurred.  He will also be working closely with local landowners.   He will shortly be undertaking training, and is keen to be of assistance.


A448 Stone Bend


Many accidents have occurred over the last three years on this stretch of road at the bottom of Stone Hill on the sharp bend, and speed has been the major cause.   Your Parish council has now had several meetings with representatives from Worcestershire County Council, and Julian Turner of West Mercia Police.


The following is a list of the proposed traffic management measures intended to address the collision problems:-


All staggered warning signs will be replaced by new yellow backed signs.


A new ‘Dunclent Lane’ flag sign will be erected opposite the lane on the A448.


New bend warning signs with “reduce speed now” plates will replace the existing bend warning sign with “max speed” plates. 





Crime Report


We are pleased to report that crime still remains at a very low level.


A Neighbourhood Watch Scheme has been set up in Stanklyn Lane.


Any other areas who wish to participate should contact the Clerk.,


Parish Council Precept


As previously stated next year the Grant given to Parish Councils being 15% of their precept maybe discontinued.   This will, therefore, mean a slight increase in your Council Tax charges, as this figure will now have to be included in our precept, in order that we can maintain the level of service offered.  


Additional expense will also be incurred in view of the forthcoming Parish Council Elections
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Extra verge marker posts will be used at the bend to help delineate it.





The centre road markings around the bend will be increased in width from 100mm to 150mm.


Your Parish Council will continue to push all concerned authorities to achieve our aims.





Lengthsman News 


Our Lengthsman, Will Waldron, who also works for Chaddesley Corbett has been busy clearing the highways and drains.


At the direction of the Parish Council, £2,100 is to be spent in the current financial year on the parish highways for the benefit of parishioners.   The funding is met largely by the County Council, but the work in the main is directed by the Parish Council and put to the best local use.


If parishioners wish to draw the Council’s attention to any highway matter within the parish, please attend one of the public forums at the start of every Parish Meeting, or report it to a Parish Councillor/the Clerk. (see list attached)








Sue Bamford


Clerk to Stone Parish Council


Tel:  01299 827197


E-mail: stone.clerk @hotmail.co.uk


www.worcestershire.gov.uk/MyParish/Stone 
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